
STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, January 11, 2010 – 5:00 p.m.

Edmund T. Malinowski Room
Stoughton Utilities Administration Office
600 S. Fourth St.
Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Citizen Member David Erdman, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Mayor Jim Griffin, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, Citizen Member Norval Morgan, and Alderperson Steve Tone. 
Absent and Excused:
None.  
Absent:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth.
Others Present:
Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician Erin Bothum, Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, CPA, and Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, P.E. 
Call To Order:  Mayor Jim Griffin called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 5:00 p. m.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List as presented and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on January 26, 2010.    Carried unanimously.

Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny arrived at 5:02 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda Items.  Discussion Followed.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, to approve the following consent agenda items as 
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presented:  Draft Minutes of the December 14, 2009 Regular Meetings of the Stoughton Utilities Committee, Stoughton Utilities November 2009 Financial Summary, Stoughton 

Utilities November 2009 Statistical Information, Stoughton Utilities Communications, Stoughton Utilities Committee 12-Month Calendar, Stoughton Utilities December 2009 Activities Report, and the Status of the December 14, 2009 Recommendations to the Stoughton Common Council.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Reports:
Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings explained the following:

· The 2009 Fiscal Year field audit starts tomorrow.
Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops stated the following:

· 2010 IT purchases are occurring.
· Office staff is involved with pursuing residential customer deposits.
Resolution Authorizing The Issuance And Sale Of Up To $613,751 Waterworks System Revenue Bonds, Series 2010, And Providing For Other Details And Covenants With Respect Thereto, And Approval Of Related $1,227,502 Financial Assistance Agreement, And Consideration And Acceptance Of The Engagement Letter With Quarles And Brady:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the East Water Tower Funding Requirements.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, to approve and recommend the approval of the following:

· Waterworks System Revenue Bonds, Series 2010, and providing for other details and the adoption of the resolution authorizing the issuance and sale of up to $613,751 covenants with respect thereto.

· The approval of the $1,227,502 Financial Assistance Agreement between the State of Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources and Department of Administration 
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and the City of Stoughton to award financial assistance from the Safe Drinking Water Fund Program.

· The acceptance of the Engagement Letter with Quarles and Brady, LLP for the proposed issuance of $613,751 City of Stoughton Waterworks System Revenue Bonds, Series 2010.

to the Stoughton Finance Committee and the Stoughton Common Council on January 12, 2010.  Carried Unanimously. 
Stoughton Utilities Ad Hoc Governance Committee:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed an Ad Hoc Committee proposed by Mayor Jim Griffin to address Stoughton Utilities Governance.  Members include Mayor Jim Griffin, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny and Utilities Director Robert Kardasz.  Discussion Followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Ad Hoc Governance Committee and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on January 26, 2010.  Carried unanimously.   
Stoughton Utilities Declarations Of Official Intent Nos. 2010-1 Through 2010-4:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Declarations of Official Intent Nos. 2010-1 through 2010-4:

Declaration No. 2010-1
Stoughton Utilities Electric Transruptor Project for $502,000.

Declaration No. 2010-2
Stoughton Utilities Wastewater and Wastewater SCADA Enhancements Project for $92,500.

Declaration No. 2009-3
Stoughton Utilities 2010 Sanitary Sewer Slip Lining Project for $135,000.

Declaration No. 2010-4
Stoughton Utilities Electric Vegetative Management Project for $41,000.
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Discussion followed:  Motion by Alderperson Steve Tone, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve Stoughton Utilities Declarations of Official Intent Nos. 2010-1 through 2010-4.  Carried unanimously. 
Stoughton Utilities Commitment To Community/Low Income Programs:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Commitment To Community/Low Income Programs.  Discussion followed.  It was requested that this information be forwarded to the Stoughton Courier Hub, and the results of this effort be reported back to the Stoughton Utilities Committee on February 15, 2010.
Stoughton Utilities Automatic Payment Program:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Automatic Payment Program.  Discussion followed.
Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Stoughton Utilities and WPPI Energy green update.  

Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to adjourn the Regular Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 5:20 p.m.  Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Erin N. Bothum
Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician
